18th May, 1956.

My dear Le Gros Clark,

It is most exceedingly kind of you to think of sending me your book, which I shall read with greatest eagerness. As you know, I saw very much eye to eye with you in the matter of Zuckerman's rather irresponsible attack on the hominid affinities of the South African finds, using statistical methods which were very inadequate.

I may say that on one occasion when I was consulted in the matter of, I think it was, a Royal Society grant for this work, I questioned whether it was not in fact doing both anthropology and biometry a certain disservice.

Sincerely yours,